
Feidhmeannacht na Seirbhíse Sláinte, Seirbhís Aisíocaíochta Cúraim Phríomhúil
Bealach amach 5 an M50, An Bóthar Thuaidh, Fionnghlas 

Baile Átha Cliath 11, D11 XKF3
Guthán: (01) 864 7100 Facs: (01) 834 3589

Health Service Executive, Primary Care Reimbursement Service
Exit 5, M50, North Road, Finglas, Dublin 11, D11 XKF3

Tel: (01) 864 7100 Fax: (01) 834 3589

            

Circular 014/17                         27 April 2017.

                      
Dear Pharmacist, 

As you are a ware, the Minister fo r Health signed the Comm encement Order for the Healt h (Pricing 
and Supply of Medical Goods) Act 2013 on 24 June 2013. In  compliance with the legi slation, please 
find set out belo w the referen ce p rices effective 1 st June 201 7 for the grou ps of interch angeable 
medicinal products listed:

Product Group Price per 
28* 

Price per 
Tablet

Nebivolol Tabs. 5 mg. IC0082-001-002 €3.64 €0.13 
*Pro rata prices will apply for different pack sizes as appropriate 

From 1 June 2017, the HSE w ill reimburse the notified reference price for the relevant 
interchangeable products detailed above unless informed by the pharmacist that the GP ha s stated 
‘Do Not Substitute’ in his/her own handwriting on any prescription presented for dispensing for any of 
the products in interchangeable groups.  

Where a product is prescribed that is within one of the groups of interchangeable medicinal products, 
having completed the di spensing fu nction, pharmacist s a re a sked to record ho w the medical 
practitioner has prescribed by confirming one of the following:  

a) INN Prescribed  
b) Branded Generic Prescribed  
c) Proprietary Prescribed  
d) ‘Do Not Substitute’ invoked  

If a patient presents a non-GMS prescription where the prescriber has written ‘Do Not Substitute’ it is 
important for the pharm acy to ensure t hat a photo copy of the prescriptio n is retained so it  can be 
made available to the PCRS as necessary to validate any claim for extra costs arising.  

Your co-operation in ensuring a smooth transition for patients is requested.  

Yours faithfully, 

Anne Marie Hoey,
Primary Care Reimbursement & Eligibility.




